
Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 

PROGRAM COMMITTEE NAME:  Nuclear Medicine  

CHAIRPERSON: Alan Kinzer  

MEETING DATE: 4/12/12  MEETING TIME:   7:00 a.m.  MEETING PLACE: West Campus “A” 107 

RECORDER: Kim Lacey, Executive Secretary – 806.354.6055 
kslacey@actx.edu  

PREVIOUS MEETING: 10/27/11 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT 

List all members of the committee, then place an X in the box left of name if present 

 NAME TITLE EMPLOYER INFO PHONE EMAIL 

X    Alan Kinzer – Chairperson CNMT  VA Hospital  806.354.7899 alan.knizer@va.gov  

X Louis Valles  CNMT Texas Oncology  806.457.2059 luisvalles@vsoncology.com  

X Ed Smith  ARRT ( R ) ( N ) Harrington Cancer Center  806.212.1979 esmith@harringtoncc.org  

X Marilyn Glidewell  CNMT  Northwest Texas Hospital  806.354.1710 marilynglidewell@suddenlink.net  

X Dr. Bill Byrd-Medical Director Physician  Amarillo Diagnostic Clinic 806.358.0290 byrdman@amaonline.com  

X Deedra Parker  CNMT  Cardiology Ctr. of Amarillo 806.316.9211 drewsooe@gmail.com  

X Diana Chacon  CNMT  Amarillo Diagnostic Clinic 806.220.9911 dcchamos@yahoo.com  

X Amy Hudspeth  CNMT  Amarillo Diagnostic Clinic 806.679.4570  hud11@suddenlink.net  

X Armita Ahnood  Student Representative  Amarillo College  806.418.3713 hamester20@yahoo.com  

X Marcos Jimenez  Student Representative Amarillo College 806.626.7069 mjime7574@yahoo.com  

EX-OFFICIO’S PRESENT 

X Mark Rowh  Program Director  Amarillo College  806.354.6071 merowh@actx.edu  

X Barbara Gray Clinic/Lab Assistant  Amarillo College  806.354.6092 bagray@actx.edu  

X Cherie Clifton  Health Sciences Advisor  Amarillo College  806.354.6007 caclifton@actx.edu  

X Bill Crawford  Dean of Health Sciences  Amarillo College  806.354.6070 wecrawford@actx.edu  

X Dr. Lowery-Hart  Vice President, Academic Affairs  Amarillo College  806.371.5226 rdloweryhart@actx.edu  

AGENDA ITEM ACTION DISCUSSION INFORMATION RESPONSIBILITY 

Call to order/Introductions  Kinzer called the meeting to order and introductions were made. Kinzer 

Minutes  The minutes of the October 27, 2011, meeting was approved as written. Committee 

Student Representatives Ahnood & Jimenez thanked the clinical sites for all their support and for putting 
up with them.  Ahnood asked why the processing software in the clinical areas 
was all different.   Dr. Byrd addressed the question in that most sites do have 
different software programs due to different equipment, and referring physician’s 
preferences. Kinzer and Rowh added that it is helpful as it allows the student to 
become familiar with many different software programs in processing and that it 
would a good attribute to list on a resume.   

Ahnood & Jimenez 

Clinical/Lab Assistant  Gray thanked everyone for everything they do for the students and their 
continued support of the program. 

Gray 
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Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 
Medical Director  Dr. Byrd thanked everyone for volunteering their time teaching the students.  The 

program is a good program and it makes a big impact in the regional area.   
Dr. Byrd 

Director’s Report  Rowh reported that the employer surveys will be sent to them electronically and 
that their feedback is very important.   
The 2011 pass rate for the boards is a 100%!  Rowh changed the seminar course 
and made it more rigorous…the students took that challenge and rose to the 
occasion.    
Four students dropped from the program last year due to life situations.  Dr. Byrd 
asked if that information could be posted on the Nuclear Medicine website.  
Crawford said that it could be added because the website is public domain.   
Rowh showed everyone pictures of the new hot lab and gamma camera. 
Rowh thanked the VA for their donations of phantoms.   
Rowh talked about the “No Excuses” philosophy that has been implemented at 
Amarillo College which engages students to develop higher individual 
expectations and visible pathways for students and their success, and how well it 
has worked. Students have received financial assistance, as well as medical 
assistance, that have allowed them to continue in school and to achieve their 
dream.   

Rowh 

Affiliation Reports  Amarillo Diagnostic – Students are doing great!   Had questions regarding the 
competency grading form for the students.  Rowh will look over the form and 
contact Hudspeth after the meeting.   
Cardiology Center of Amarillo – Students are doing very well. 
Harrington Cancer Center – Students are doing well. 
Northwest Texas Hospital – Students are doing well. 
Texas Oncology – Students are doing well. 
VA Hospital – Students are doing well and enjoy having them.   

Affiliations 

Other Reports  Rowh reported that the application deadline for the program is May 31st and has 
received many applications thus far.  
The John Paul Harris Scholarship will be available to students this fall semester. 
As a reminder the programs website is: www.actx.edu/nuclear_med  
Hudspeth reported that the student with the language barrier last year is doing 
extremely well this year!!!   
Crawford thanked everyone for their support. 
Dr. Lowery-Hart added that the partnership between the clinical sites and 
Amarillo College is extremely vital to Amarillo College…and thanked them for their 
continued support.  

 

Tour new facilities Rowh took those advisory members interested to the new classroom/hot lab and 
to see the new gamma camera.  

Rowh 

http://www.actx.edu/nuclear_med


Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 
Adjournment Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:50 a.m. Kinzer 

Chairperson Signature:  Alan Kinzer  Date: 4/12/12 Next Meeting: Fall 2012 

 


